
 

 

 

City Officials 
 

Steve Olson, Mayor 
427-7529 / solson@franklinwi.gov 

Mark Dandrea, Ald. District 1 
427-3587 / mdandrea@franklinwi.gov 

Daniel Mayer, Ald. District 2 
427-2948 / dmayer@franklinwi.gov 

Kristen Wilhelm, Ald. District 3 
427-7603 / kwilhelm@franklinwi.gov  

Steve F. Taylor, Ald. District 4 
301-9786 / staylor@franklinwi.gov  

Mike Barber, Ald. District 5 
427-7605 / mbarber@franklinwi.gov 

John R. Nelson, Ald. District 6 
427-7606 / jnelson@franklinwi.gov 

 
City Departments 

 
Administration ............... 858-1100 

Assessor ....................... 425-1416 

Building Inspection ........ 425-0084 

City Clerk ...................... 425-7500 

City Hall ........................ 425-7500 

Engineering ................... 425-7510 

Fire Department ............. 425-1420 

Health Department ......... 425-9101 

Human Resources .......... 427-7505 

Library .......................... 425-8214 

Municipal Court ............. 425-4768 

Parks ............................ 425-7500 

Planning Department ...... 425-4024 

Police Department ......... 425-2522 

Public Works ................. 425-2592 

Recreation ..................... 423-4646 

Sewer & Water ............... 421-2613 

Treasury........................ 425-4770 

 
EMERGENCIES-CALL 911 

 

www.franklinwi.gov 

City Welcomes Cub Scout Pack 538 

 
Cub Scout Group Den 3, Pack 538, with 
accompanying parents, were welcomed at the City’s 
December 5, 2019 Plan Commission Meeting. The 
Scouts returned to participate in the January 7, 2020 
Common Council Meeting.  The Den led the Pledge of 
Allegiance at both meetings and watched their 
government in action as part of their Council Fire 
(Duty to Country) requirement.   
 
Our first President had this important message on 
educating our youth.   
 

“A primary object should be the education of our 
youth in the science of government. In a 
republic, what species of knowledge can be 
equally important? And what duty more pressing 
than communicating it to those who are to be 
the future guardians of the liberties of the 
country?” 
 

~George Washington 
 
The Pack meets at Pleasant View Elementary and is open to K5 through 5th Graders. 
Affiliated with Three Harbors Council, the Pack celebrated its 52nd anniversary this 
year. To get involved, contact Den Mom, Liz Charewicz at echarewicz@icloud.com. 

 

Property Tax Bill Payments 
 

**REMINDER: If you have selected the installment method for property 
tax payments, the final two installments are due March 31 and June 1, 
2020. 
 

ONLINE TAX PAYMENTS: Instructions for paying your taxes online were 
included with the tax bill and are available on the City’s website. Please 
note that payments take more than 1 business day to process.  Waiting 
until the last day will cause the online payment to be AFTER the due date.     
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Cub Scout Group Den 3, Pack 538, 
toured City Hall and led the Pledge of 
Allegiance at the December 5, 2019 

Plan Commission Meeting and 
January 7, 2020 Common Council 

Meeting.   

 

APRIL 1, 2020: Census Day is Observed Nationwide  
 

By this date, every home will be mailed an invitation to 
participate in the 2020 Census. Once the invitation 
arrives, you should respond for your home in one of 
three ways: online, by phone, or by mail.  When you 
respond to the Census, you tell the Census Bureau where 
you live as of April 1, 2020. 
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Spring Brush & Leaves Pickup:  Monday, May 4, 2020
The Spring brush and leaves pick-up will take place beginning Monday, May 4th. The City’s waste hauler will move through the 
City starting at 7 a.m. on this Monday and work through the week until they are finished.  All brush piles and leaves are required to 
be curbside and next to the driveway by 7 a.m. on Monday, May 4th.  Brush and leaves that are not out when the hauler goes by 
will not be picked up at a later date. Your regular garbage will be picked up on your normal garbage pickup day. Please call 
425-2592 with any questions.     
 

Pick-up will include:   
 

▪ Brush (tree limbs, bush cuttings, and similar) cut to no longer than 4 feet in length and no larger than 6 inches in diameter and must be tied/
bundled and placed curbside next to your driveway.  Each household is limited to one tied/bundled pile not more than 4 feet long by 4 feet 
high by 5 feet deep and be 50 pounds or less.  NOTE: Larger piles, multiple piles, and brush thrown in the ditch will not be picked up. 

▪ **NEW** LEAVES MUST be in paper compostable yard waste bags or up to a 32-gallon trash container weighing 50 pounds or less that 
can be emptied into the collection truck (no limit on number of bags or containers).  Plastic bags of any kind are NOT allowed and will not 
be picked up, which includes no “compostable green” or biodegradable plastic bags.  Compostable paper bags are available at Harry’s Ace 
Hardware, Lowes, Menards, Target, and Wal-Mart. Please place bagged leaves away from your regular trash so they will not be missed.  
NOTE: leaves are not to be raked into the street. 

▪ No grass clippings, flowers, stumps, fruit, roots, or other garden debris will be accepted.  These items, as well as brush and leaves, may 
be disposed of at the Waste Management Metro Landfill, 12200 W. South County Line Road (414-529-6180). 

3-Day 2020 Franklin 
Civic Celebration Event 

 

Friday, July 3, 5 p.m. to 11 p.m. 
Saturday, July 4, 10 a.m. to 11 p.m. 

Sunday, July 5, 12 p.m. to 9 p.m. 
Lions Legend Park 

 

July 4th Parade: Children’s Parade 10:30 a.m.; Main Parade 11 
a.m.  If interested in entering a group to participate in the Main 
parade, please request a registration packet now by contacting 
Ann Adamski at 414-690-7340 or at Franklinparade@gmail.com. 
All local area scout troops, churches, youth groups, booster clubs, 
and civic organizations are encouraged to participate. Deadline for 
entry is June 15th. No registration is required for Children’s parade.  
The children’s parade is an annual tradition where the kids decorate 
their bikes, wagons, and strollers in patriotic red, white, and blue 
colors.   
 
Fireworks & Entertainment: The spectacular fireworks display 
will begin promptly at 9:30 p.m. on Saturday, July 4th! Entertainers 
to perform will include Bella Cain, Almighty Vinyl, Doo-Wop 
Daddies, The Playlist, The Jimmys, and Brew City Wrestling.     
 
Local Vendors: The Franklin Civic Celebration is also an 
opportunity for local vendors to display and sell their creations. To 
learn more, contact Ann Adamski at 414-690-7340 or via email at 
Franklinparade@gmail.com.  
 
Volunteers: If interested in volunteering at the Civic Celebration, 
please fill out the “Volunteer Sign-Up” form included inside this 
Newsletter and mail it to the address on the form or scan and 
email it to pekopete@aol.com, or contact Pete Kosovich at 414-
761-7664 to register.  Volunteers must be 21 years or older to work 
in the beer/wine tent.  Sign up early to get your time slots reserved. 
 
Donations: Donations of any dollar amount are welcomed.  Any 
business or individual can sponsor a specific event, band, or 
entertainer related to the festival. To become a part of this 
community event, please contact Mira Kresovic at 414-202-7192 
or via email at Franklin4thFundraising@gmail.com.   
 
Questions:  Call John Bergner at 414-881-5863. 

 

Assisting Hands, 9130 W. Loomis Road, Suite 950 
(In Home Assistance) 

 

Conntek Integrated Solutions, 9980 S. Oakwood Park Dr. 
(General Warehousing & Distribution) 

 

Exact Automation LLC, 9625 S. 54th Street 
(Robot System Integration; Manufacturing) 

 

Image First of Chicago LLC, 9750 S. Oakwood Park Drive 
(Warehousing) 

 

Inner Wisdom & Wellness, 7127 S. 76th Street 
(Yoga Studio Offering Reiki & Essential Oils Consults/Workshops) 

 

Lumin Medical, 9809 S. Franklin Drive, Suite 301 
(Medical Software Development & Sales Office) 

 

New Perspective Senior Living, 7225 S. 76th Street 
(Sales Office for Senior Housing) 

 

NP Consulting, 7761 W. Ryan Road, Suite 203 
(Marketing Consulting/General Office) 

 

Overlee Group, 11113 W. Forest Home Ave., Suite 220 
(Independent Insurance Agency) 

 

Sientra, 9630 S. 54th Street 
(Quality Inspection Lab, Warehousing, Support Office for 

Medical Device Manufacturing of Breast Implants) 
 

Sientra, 9900 S. 57th Street, Suite A 
(Manufacturer of Tissue Expanders & Breast Implants) 

 

Site 4 Eyes, 7245 S. 76th Street 
(Optical Retail Shop & Optometrist) 

 

Sweet Basil, 6509B S. 27th Street 
(Thai Restaurant) 
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Franklin Citizen Police Academy 
 
Police Chief Rick Oliva has announced Class 
No. 27 of the Franklin Police Department 
Citizen Police Academy which begins Tuesday, 
March 3, 2020, for 12 consecutive weeks, and 
concludes on Tuesday, May 19, 2020.  A 
graduation ceremony will take place on 
Tuesday, May 26, 2020.  
 
Classes meet on Tuesday evenings from 6:30 p.m. to 9 p.m., 
usually in the Franklin Police Department community 
classroom.  Additionally, each graduate may participate in a 
ride-along with officers on the street. 
 
The Franklin Police Department’s mission is to establish and 
maintain a course of instruction for citizens to familiarize 
themselves with the operations of the Franklin Police 
Department and the profession of law enforcement.  This 12-
week academy presents an overview of all aspects of law 
enforcement such as patrol operations, traffic enforcement, 
investigations, SWAT, K-9 unit, dispatch/communications, fire 
and emergency medical services, and much more.  Students 
will have an opportunity to present concerns and questions 
regarding public safety in the City and learn how citizens and 
the police can work together to fight crime in the community. 
Department employees present each session and interact with 
participants on a very approachable level—the aim is to inform, 
instruct, and involve citizens. 
 
Applicants must meet the following criteria: 
 

▪ Live or work in the Franklin community (preference is given to 
Franklin citizens). 

▪ Submit a written application. 

▪ Pass a background check (no felony convictions). 

▪ Be 18 years of age (16 and 17 year olds may attend with 
parent or guardian). 

 
There is no cost to attend; however, class size is limited. If 
interested in attending, contact Sergeant Jason Fincel at 
jfincel@franklinwi.gov. Applications are available at the 
Franklin Police Department lobby or can be sent via email. 

Spring Election—April 7, 2020 
 
At the April 7, 2020 Spring Election & Presidential 
Preference Primary, the following municipal offices will 
be on the ballot: 
 
3-year term for Mayor 

3-year term for 3rd District Alderman 

3-year term for 4th District Alderman 

3-year term for 6th District Alderman 

4-year term for Municipal Judge 
 

Remaining 2020 Election Dates: 
 

Partisan Primary:  August 11, 2020 

General & Presidential Election:  November 3, 2020 
 

For all Election information, visit the 
Elections page at www.franklinwi.gov 

or call the City Clerk’s Office at 
414-425-7500, or visit myvote.wi.gov. 

Adopt-A-Hydrant Program 
  
As the snow falls, please help the Fire 
Department by adopting the fire hydrant closest 
to your home or business and keep it free of 
snow.  
 
Please make it a point to uncover your fire hydrant after each 
and every snowfall. Clear a path approximately 3 feet around 
the hydrant and shovel a 3-foot path from the road to the fire 
hydrant.  Should the need arise, these actions will allow the Fire 
Department to quickly locate the fire hydrant, obtain a water 
supply for firefighting activities, and give the Fire Department 
room to work around the hydrant.  
 
Please consider helping a neighbor in need of assistance by 
shoveling out a hydrant in front of their home. This act of 
kindness will benefit the entire neighborhood that the hydrant 
services.  
 
A fire engine/pumper carries enough water on board for 
approximately two to three minutes of firefighting. In the event 
of a fire, the Fire Department must quickly locate and gain a 
water supply from the closest fire hydrant. If a fire hydrant is 
buried by snow, valuable time must be spent locating the 
hydrant and digging it out.  It may take from 4 to 6 minutes to 
dig out a fire hydrant buried by snow. The delay in gaining a 
water supply from a fire hydrant may disrupt the timely manner 
in which firefighters are able to fight the fire and may allow a fire 
to grow. Fire doubles in size approximately every 30 seconds.  
 
The Adopt-A-Hydrant Program is an informal program; 
therefore, it is not necessary to advise the Fire Department 
which hydrants you will be clearing snow from.  
 
On behalf of the entire Franklin Fire Department, thank you for 
keeping the City of Franklin’s fire hydrants clear of snow and 
keeping our community safe! 

Wisconsin Tornado & Severe Weather 
Awareness Week: April 13-17, 2020 

 

Statewide Mock Tornado Drill: 
 

Thursday, April 16th:   

1 p.m. Watch/1:45 p.m. & 6:45 p.m. Warning 
 

Note:  If actual severe weather is forecast for this day, 
drills will be postponed until Friday, April 17th. 

 

 
Franklin Notification System 

Automatic Notice of Tornado Warnings & 
More Directly to Your Phone or Email FREE! 

 

Register today at www.franklinwi.gov 
or call 414-858-1100 for assistance! 

 
NOTE: The Franklin Emergency Notification System that 
sends out voice, text, and email messages in the event of 
a tornado warning is NOT expected to send out a mock 
notification as part of the statewide mock tornado 
warning drill on April 16th as the Franklin Notification 
System only responds to a real tornado warning issued 
by the National Weather Service. 
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Oak Creek-Franklin Joint School 
District 4K & 5K Enrollment 

 

Enrollment week for the Oak Creek-
Franklin Joint School District’s 4K 
and 5K programs will take place: 

 

Monday—Friday, March 16—March 20 
7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

District Office, 7630 S. 10th Street, Oak Creek   
 

Parents and guardians are encouraged to 
begin the enrollment process online now at  

 

www.ocfsd.org/enroll4k  

Arbor Day & City-Wide Cleanup  
 

Saturday, May 2, 2020 
Franklin Public Library, 9151 W. Loomis Road  

 

19th Annual City-Wide Cleanup 
 

Franklin students, families, friends, 
scouts, homeowner associations—
help clean up Franklin of winter 
trash! The City of Franklin, in 
conjunction with Keep Greater 
Milwaukee Beautiful, Inc., will be 
hosting the “Great American 
Cleanup Day”.  
 

Trash pick-up bags will be available at the Franklin 
Public Library, 9151 W. Loomis Road, on Saturday, May 
2nd, from 10 a.m. to Noon.  Participants are asked to 
pre-register by calling 425-2592. You may also register 
at the Library the day of the event. (Participants will 
receive a token of appreciation the day of the event! 
Volunteers are asked to bring their own gloves. Filled bags 
will be picked up May 4th, courtesy of the Franklin Public 
Works Department.) 
 
21st Annual Arbor Day Celebration 
 

The Franklin Environmental Commission 
will be distributing trees on Saturday, May 
2nd, in honor of Arbor Day.  FREE tree 
saplings (Balsam Fir, White Cedar, Red 
Maple, and American Black Elderberry) will 
be given away on a first-come, first-serve 
basis to City residents at the Franklin 
Public Library parking lot from 10 a.m. to 
Noon, or while the limited supply lasts. 
Trees courtesy of the City of Franklin and the Franklin 
Environmental Commission. 

 

 
 
 

 

Franklin’s Annual Bike Rodeo 
 

Saturday, June 6th 
9 a.m. to 11:15 a.m. 

Franklin City Hall, 
9229 W. Loomis Road 

 
To participate, your child must: 

 

▪ Be 6-11 years old. 

▪ Be able to independently ride a 2-wheel bike 
without training wheels. 

▪ Be accompanied by a parent/guardian. 
 

PARENTS:  Learn how to reinforce biking lessons! 
 

See online registration details in the Summer 
Franklin Community Education & Recreation Guide. 

FHS Marching Band’s 

                  March into  

 
 

Saturday, March 7—9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
Franklin High School, 8222 S. 51st Street 

 

Vendor Info: FHSCraft@gmail.com 
 

Admission: $2 / Children under 12 free 

 

For children 10 and under 
 

Saturday, April 11 - 10 a.m. 
 

Lions Legend Park 
 

(Behind City Hall, Loomis Road & S. Legend Dr.) 
 

* Candy & Surprises 
 

* Egg Hunt  
 

* Visit and pictures 
with the 

Easter Bunny! 
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Adult Education Series & Workshops 
 

To Register: Call 414-425-9101 
 

Healthy Living with Diabetes 
Tuesdays, March 3—April 7, 9 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 

Franklin City Hall Health Wing, 9229 W. Loomis Road 
Free Program/Optional $20 deposit for program manual 

 

A 6-week workshop for adults who have pre-diabetes, Type 2 
diabetes, or live with someone diagnosed with diabetes. This 
program helps build confidence in your ability to manage your 
condition from diet and exercise to goal setting and much more. 

 

Stepping On 
Thursdays, April 9—May 21, 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. 

Foresthill Highlands, 8930 W. Highland Park Ave. 
Free Program/Optional $20 deposit for use of ankle weight 

 

A 7-week program that will show older adults ways to reduce the risk 
of falls, increase strength and balance, and help them live better.  

 

Food and Mood Connection 
Wednesday, April 1, 6:30 p.m. 

Franklin Public Library, 9151 W. Loomis Road 
 

Have you ever wondered…If I change what I eat, does that affect my 
mood or will I feel less depressed or anxious? What we eat and how 
we feel is closely intertwined. Join registered dietitian, Heather 
Klug, from the Karen Yontz Women’s Cardiac Awareness Center, for 
a thought-provoking exploration of how food affects mood. We’ll 
explore the brain, the gut-brain axis, and how food choices affect 
these parts of the body. Learn what foods improve mood, which 
foods make it worse, and walk away with helpful tips to improve 
your mood through food.   

 

The Truth About CBD: 
Weeding Out the Fact From Fiction 

Wednesday, April 22, 6:30 p.m. 
Franklin Public Library, 9151 W. Loomis Road 

 

You may have seen or heard ads for CBD oil or noticed it sold in a 
number of ways in stores where you shop. Dan Zartarski, RPh of MD 
Custom Rx, will walk us through what is ECS—the endocannabinoid 
system in the body and why you should be concerned about it. Dan 
will offer a pharmacist’s perspective on the benefits of CBD oil, why 
not all CBD oil products are created equal, and understanding the 
benefits of full-spectrum Hemp oil vs. CBD isolate.   

Franklin Health Department, 425-9101, Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
(Clinics held 1st and 3rd Wednesdays, 2 p.m. to 3:45 p.m.) 

Sharps & Medicine Collection 
 

The Franklin Health Department at 9229 W. Loomis 
Road is an approved sharps collection site for Franklin 
residents.  Medical sharps, needles, syringes (with and without 
medication), and lancets may be brought to the Health Department 
Monday—Friday from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. for free disposal. 
 

All sharps must be in an approved biohazard or red sharps 
container and be produced by medications used for Franklin 
residents only.  New sharps containers are available for a fee at the 
Health Department. Thick walled plastic laundry detergent 
containers with screw-on caps may only be used if they have a 
biohazard label applied before use.  Biohazard labels are free from 
the Health Department.  

*Family & Parenting Support* 
 

The Franklin Health Department offers a variety 
of services to help growing families stay 
healthy and safe in and around the community.  
From car seat installation to lactation/breast 
feeding support and developmental screenings to infant 
massage therapy, our Public Health Nurses are available to 
offer guidance and resources for busy parents and child 
caregivers.  Call 414-425-9101 for more information. 

Flu Shots—It’s Not Too Late! 
 

It’s not too late to get a flu shot.  The Franklin 
Health Department has high dose and regular 
quadrivalent flu vaccine on hand.   
 

All immunizations are by appointment. For additional 
information on clinic dates and times, insurance types 
accepted and fees, or to schedule an appointment, call 
414-425-9101. 

Aging Well—Body, Mind, and Spirit 
 

To Register: Call 414-425-9101 
 

Happiness Works! 
Wednesday, May 6, 1:30 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. 

Franklin Public Library, 9151 W. Loomis Road 
 

Some say that we are born happy...or not.  Actually, nothing could 
be further from the truth.  Happiness can be easily created through 
simple, easily learned activities. In fact, we’re doing a lot of it  
already! This presentation by Michael Rupsch, LPC/LCSW, will 
demonstrate the connection between happiness and success in our 
lives. It will review the science of happiness and provide concrete 
happiness tools. Learn the benefits of happiness, how to increase 
your happiness rate, and have some fun!! 

 
Change is Inevitable—Why Are We 

So Determined To Fight It? 
Tuesday, May 19, 1 p.m. to 2 p.m. 

Franklin Public Library, 9151 W. Loomis Road 
 

Why is change so challenging? Why do we prefer routine over 
change even when it could lead to more positive outcomes? In this 
presentation by Adele Lund, Director of Community Relations with 
the Laureate Group, we will reflect upon the various factors that 
impact our receptiveness to change and the constructive  
approaches we can take to embrace change, instead of fear it. 

 
Mind Alert: Effective Techniques for 

Enhancing Mental Fitness 
Tuesday, June 2, 1 p.m. to 2 p.m. 

Franklin Public Library, 9151 W. Loomis Road 
 

Recent research shows that stimulating your brain can keep your 
mind healthy and active. Join Robert Best, NHA, as he shares  
various techniques to keep mentally fit and cognitively alert and 
learn how brain exercises can stimulate both sides of the brain and 
boost memory. 



 

 

  6 

   

 
 

9151 W. Loomis Road, Franklin, WI 53132 ◊ 414-425-8214 
    www.franklinpubliclibrary.org / Jennifer Loeffel, Director  

Hours: 
 

Monday—Thursday: 10-8:30 
Friday: 10-6 
Saturday: 10-5 
Sunday: 1-4  

Adult Programs 
 

Milwaukee Mayhem (No registration required) 
Tuesday, March 3, 6:30 p.m. Join Milwaukee historian Matthew 
Prigge for an evening of “Milwaukee Mayhem”.  Based on his book of 
the same name, Matthew will tell stories from Milwaukee’s rowdy first 
century, including tales of murders, disasters, bawdy behaviors, and 
the unexplained.  He is the author of four books on local history and is 
a regular contributor to Milwaukee Magazine and The Shepherd 
Express.  
 

Technology Classes: 
 

-Family Memory Digitization (Registration required/Limit 35) 
Thursday, February 27, 6-7 p.m. OR Wednesday, March 18, 11-Noon. 
Did you know that the Franklin Public Library has technology to 
change your home videos into digital movies? We also have 
technology to change your photos, slides, and film into digital 
pictures. Come learn how you can use this technology to preserve 
your family memories!  Call 425-8214 to register. 
 

-Learn the Library Apps (Registration required/Limit 30) 
Wednesday, March 4, 11-Noon. The Franklin Public Library offers 
many apps for digital services. Learn how to use the apps Libby, 
Hoopla, and RB Digital to read eBooks, listen to audiobooks, check out 
magazines, and more! Call 425-8214 to register. 
 

Great Decisions Discussion Series (No registration)  
Wednesdays in March, 6:30 p.m. Sponsored by the Franklin Public 
Library Foundation with financial support by WaterStone Bank, Tom & 
Carole Donovan, and in memory of Library Friend and Great Decisions 
fan Dora Sargent. March 4: Artificial Intelligence and Data; March 11: 
The Philippines and the US; March 18: China’s Road Into Latin 
America; March 25: India and Pakistan. 
 

Ceol Cairde—Irish Music Program (No registration) 
Tuesday, March 10, 6:30 p.m.  Celebrate your inner Irish!  Enjoy the 
sounds of traditional Irish and Celtic music by Ceol Cairde—”The 
Music of Friends”.  
 

Monday Movie Madness (No registration required) 
Every third Monday of the month, 1 p.m. & 6 p.m. Popcorn provided! 
March 16: Midway / April 20: A Beautiful Day in the Neighborhood  
 

Goodwill Workforce Connection Classes (Registration encouraged) 

Franklin Public Library is proud to partner with Goodwill Workforce 
Connection Center to offer new job search classes! These classes will 
rotate on a tri-monthly basis. Call 425-8214 to register. 
 

-March 12 at 6 p.m.—Interview Skills. This class will provide 
information on how to prepare for your job interview, including a 
discussion of the types of questions asked and an opportunity to 
practice answering some of the most commonly asked questions. 
 

-April 9 at 6 p.m.—Resume 101. Make your resume work to your 
advantage by learning what employers look for in a resume and what 
style best markets your strengths. In this class you will create a 
"ready to be typed" personal resume outline. 
 

-May 14 at 6 p.m.—Maximize Your Job Search in the Current Online 
Market. This class provides an overview of the strategies needed to 
optimize your online job search. The discussion includes tips for 
making sure your resume is the best it can be to help you get through 
the Applicant Tracking System and Online Application. 
 

Spring Brunch Favorites (Registration required/Begins Mar. 1) 
Wednesday, April 1, 11-1 p.m.  Come and enjoy the flavors of Spring 
at this cooking class devoted to all things brunch. Registration  
begins March 1—Call 425-8214. 

Children & Family Programs 
 

Yummy Tummy Yoga (Ages 4-8 w/Adult—registration required) 
Friday, March 20, 11 a.m. Explore yoga poses through books and 
make a healthy snack! *Miss Sarah is NOT a certified yoga instructor.  
 

Spring Break Activities: 
 

-Obstacle Course Challenge (Grades K5-5—Drop-In) 
Wednesday, March 25, 2-3 p.m. Let the madness begin! Who will 
build the most challenging obstacle course? 
 

-Fear Factor Food Challenge (Gr. 4-5—registration required) 
Thursday, March 26, 3-4 p.m. Are you brave enough to tackle gross 
food? Complete the challenges and get prizes!  
 

-Crafty Cinema (All Ages—Drop-In) 
Friday, March 27, 11 a.m. & 2 p.m. Enjoy the movie Frozen II while 
making a craft (while supplies last). 
 

Cooking Up Stories (Ages 4-8 w/Adult—registration required) 
Saturdays, April 11 & May 9, 2 p.m. Introduce the joy of cooking to 
your kids—read a story or rhyme, cook up a snack, and make a craft!    
 

Family Day (All Ages—Drop-In) 
Sunday, April 19, 1:30-3 p.m. Put down your phones and spend 
quality time with your family playing with LEGOs!    
 

Ramadan Day (All Ages—Drop-In) 
Friday, April 24, 10-6 p.m. Honor the first day of Ramadan with 
crafts and a scavenger hunt in the Children’s Department.    

 

Teen Programs—Grades 6-12  
Programs are FREE and all supplies provided. Call 
425-8214 or stop by Information Desk to register. 

 

Pour Painting (Registration required)  
Mon., Mar. 9, 4:30-5:30 p.m. Use a paint pouring technique to create 
swirling, colorful, one-of-a-kind designs on canvas—dress for a mess!        
 

Pizza Mania Party (Registration required) 
Monday, March 23, 4:30-5:30 p.m. Do you love pizza? Come 
participate in a Pizza Taste Test of local pizzerias and vote for the 
“Ultimate Best Pizza” winner for Franklin Library! Paint cute pizza-
related jewelry too. Bring your friends for a delicious time! 

 

Candy Around the World (No registration required)  
Friday, April 10, 2-3 p.m. Curious about candies from different 
countries? Sample a variety of candies and try to guess where they 
are from—the winner will receive a delicious prize!        
 

Make Your Own Succulent Terrarium (Registration required) 
Monday, April 20, 4:30-5:30 p.m. Celebrate Earth Day by making 
your own glass-hanging terrarium with succulent plants! 

 

Sharpie Mugs (Registration required)  
Monday, May 4, 4:30-5:30 p.m. Decorate and personalize your own 
ceramic mug using fun, colorful Sharpie markers! Keep for yourself 
or give it as a gift!        
 

Exam Cram! Teen Pizza Study (No registration required) 
Wednesday, Thursday, Monday, June 3, 4, and 8, 3-5 p.m. Teens— 
cram for your exams at the Library! Bring your study group and enjoy 
pizza and activities in the CreateSpace! 

 For all programming information, visit:  
www.franklinpubliclibrary.org! 
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Franklin Senior Travel Program 
 

Join the Franklin Senior Travelers for a day of fun, entertainment, and the opportunity to make new friends. Franklin 
seniors choose and pay for their destination and the City of Franklin pays for the bus transportation. You can’t go wrong! 

 

CONTACT:  Basil or Karen Ryan, 414-423-5481, or visit www.FranklinSeniorTravelers.com 

 

Franklin Senior Citizens, Inc. 
 

Open to Franklin Residents 55 Years of Age & Older 

Becoming a Member 
 

The Franklin Senior Citizens, Inc. is open to all Franklin residents who are 
55 years of age or older.  Activities include luncheons, holiday parties, guest 
speakers, movies, card playing, and social camaraderie. Annual dues are 
$15 per person.  A business meeting luncheon is held the first Wednesday 
of each month at 11 a.m. at Root River Lanes, 7220 W. Rawson Avenue, 
Franklin.  A social luncheon is held the third Wednesday of each month at 
Noon at Brenwood Park Senior Apartments, 9501 W. Loomis Road, Franklin.  
For more information or reservations, contact Bev Key at 414-421-2226. 

 

Attention Seniors: 
 

▪ Franklin Senior Dining: Nutritious, balanced, hot lunches are served Monday thru Friday to 
those 60 years and older in the Community Room of Franklin City Hall, 9229 W. Loomis Road, 
through Milwaukee County Department on Aging.  Doors open at 9 a.m. with meals served at 
11:30 a.m. Diners are encouraged to contribute $3 per meal. Call 427-7696 for details. 

Franklin Seniors Walking Club 
 

Meets 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. every 
Thursday at Milwaukee County 
Sports Complex, 6000 W. Ryan 
Road.  Dues: $5 (includes T-shirt). 
Contact David & Judy Beine at  
421-3490 for more details or visit 
www.FranklinSeniorTravelers.com 
(click on the “Franklin Sr. Walking Club” box). 

 

April & June 2020 Trips 
 

April 28:  The Beat Goes On: Rock Classics, Sunset Playhouse, Elm Grove 
 
Your afternoon will begin with a delicious lunch. Then it’s time to enjoy some of the greatest hits 
in rock history. Move and groove to “Shake, Rattle and Roll”, “Born to be Wild”, “Brown Eyed Girl”, 
“Stairway to Heaven”, and many more. Rock and Roll is here to stay. Join us to remember those 
popular hits from way-back-when! 
 

RSVP Deadline: March 27 / Resident Fee: $39  
 

 

June 17:  What Happens In Vegas, Fireside Theatre, Fort Atkinson 
 
For over 70 years Las Vegas has been the entertainment capital of the world. The Fireside will pay tribute to 
many of those legendary performers in an all new live band show featuring Steve Watts and the Fireside Band. 
From the early days with Frank Sinatra and the Rat Pack to the contemporary artists of today, the Fireside will 
feature the work of many Vegas favorites in the most spectacular band show yet. What happens in Vegas won’t 
stay in Vegas—it will be here for all to see and enjoy on the stage of The Fireside Theatre.   
 
Lunch includes fresh summer salad, freshly baked breads, skinless breast of chicken dipped in egg, lightly 
breaded and sautéed to a golden brown, topped with Reuben Pate with corned beef, sauerkraut, and Jarlsberg 
cheese on a garlic cream sauce, served with potato wedges, green beans, and carrots.  Featured dessert is 
lemon cake garnished with strawberry sauce and fresh whipped cream. 
 

RSVP Deadline: May 15 / Resident Fee: $72  
 

 
Reservations: Open to all Franklin residents who are 55 years or older. Full payment guarantees your reservation.  Refunds: No refunds 
are given after the deadline date unless your ticket can be resold.  Insurance: The City of Franklin and the Franklin Senior Travel 
Program does not provide medical insurance or hospitalization coverage for those participating in tours or activities.  Cancellations: 
Tours may be cancelled due to weather. 
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**2020 Garbage and Recycling Service Changes with Johns Disposal Service** 
 
As was noted in the December 2019 City Newsletter, several service changes have been implemented for 2020 for 
garbage and recycling pickup with Johns Disposal Service.  Below is another recap of these changes:    
 
Recycling Pickup  
Recycling is now picked up weekly instead of bi-weekly, coinciding with your garbage collection day.  
There are no longer “A” or “B” weeks for recycling.   
 
Garbage Pickup:  
Garbage pickup will change to “automated” service where one 96-gallon brown garbage cart will be delivered to all 
residents by Johns Disposal Service.  Delivery of carts began or will begin very soon where houses on one route-day will 
be delivered their new carts over a 2-to-4 day period.  After that, the next route-day will receive their new carts over a 2-to-4 
day period; and so on.  Delivery of all carts could take up to 5 weeks or so as weather permits.  Residents should begin 
using the new cart immediately thereafter. Johns Disposal Service anticipates having the entire City converted to the 
automated garbage cart service by mid March.  Continue your current garbage pickup practice until your new cart arrives.   
 
Delivery crews will carry 48-gallon carts that can be switched out on the spot for the 96-gallon cart if a resident asks. 
Otherwise, residents can call Johns Disposal Service at 1-888-473-4701 or 262-473-4700 to schedule an exchange of the 
96-gallon cart for a 48-gallon cart at no cost. 
 
Cart Placement:  
The arrows on the lid of the cart must point to the street.  Handles and wheels should face away from the street.  The 
garbage cart should be placed within 2 feet of the street on one side of the driveway and the recycle cart should be placed 
within 2 feet of the street on the other side of the driveway.  Please keep 6 feet of clearance between the carts and other 
objects, especially mailboxes and vehicles.  Carts should not be placed in the street. 

 

Municipal Code Prohibits Junked/Unlicensed Vehicles 
 
As a reminder and for those who are not aware, Franklin Municipal Code 178-7 B. prohibits the 
storage of junked/unlicensed vehicles: 
 
(1) Prohibited. No person or other entity who owns or controls any premises shall allow 

themselves or any lessee, tenant or occupant to have disassembled, inoperable, unlicensed, 
junked or abandoned motor vehicles or parts thereof to be stored or allowed to remain in the open upon any public or 
private property within the City for a period in excess of 10 days, unless it is in connection with an automotive sales 
or repair business enterprise located in a properly zoned area and with a zoning compliance permit pursuant to §15-
9.0102 of the Unified Development Ordinance. This shall not apply to vehicles or parts thereof stored in an approved 
structure. The covering or tarping of a vehicle is not considered storage in an approved structure. 

 
(2) Removal. (a) Upon notification to remove any disassembled, inoperable, unlicensed, junked, abandoned or wrecked 

motor vehicles or parts of the same, either from the property or to a proper storage facility, the person or other entity 
in charge of or in control of the property shall not cause removal of the same vehicle to any other private property 
upon which such storage is not in compliance with this Code. (b) Whenever the Code Enforcement Officer, Building 
Inspector or Assistant Building Inspector shall find any disassembled, inoperable, unlicensed, junked or abandoned 
motor vehicles or parts of the same have been removed contrary to Subsection B(2)(a), he or she shall order those 
vehicles or parts of the same to be removed within 10 days of notice. 

https://www.ecode360.com/8431340#8431340

